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Demonstratory


Minutes from September 2017 
President Elena Ceberio called meeting to order. She told group that the overhead projector we had anticipated having was unavailable as it was being used for a Craft Center class.

Budget:  
In Treasurer Andi Dees absence, Elena passed out copies of the budget, which had been sent to members previously in accordance with our by-laws. She explained that it had been reformatted to make it easier to read and showed actual vs. projected expenses. Major budget items were highlighted.

In the discussion, prior to vote,  Carolyn Wyland said she was concerned that beginning balance has been decreasing over the past few years and that we need to have a cushion for unexpected expenses.  She suggested that we consider raising dues. It was agreed that this discussion would be placed on the agenda for our April meeting when we would have a better sense of actual expenses for the year.

Dues: 
Dues can now be paid on our web site using PayPal, in addition to check or cash (Web site is Trianglepotters.org; Mailing address is P.O. Box 10161, Raleigh NC 27605). Dues are due by our October meeting. 

Web Site:  
Thanks were extended to the Glisson family for major updates to our web site. These include a new membership form, including link to PayPal option and inclusion of our by-laws.

Show at Farmer’s Market:  
Rhonda Garrison said there are 13 participants so far and if anyone else would like to participate to see her after meeting. She told group that a woman whose business is Artopia has volunteered to do kids clay and will provide air dry clay in exchange for the opportunity to promote her business.

Stone Soup:  
Urban ministries had been scheduled to address meeting but due to crowded agenda, a video describing what they do to help the community will be emailed to members. 

The $100 gift certificate raffled to TPG members will be for Clay Makers this year (not High Water Clay). Urban Ministries will also hold a raffle, not restricted, to TPG members, for $100 for select local restaurants. 25 bowls donated equals one raffle entry. Labels to identify the potter are available and need to be placed on the bottom of each pot in order to be eligible for raffles.

Throwing party at Cary Art center on September 24 and glazing party on Oct. 1. Both events are 1:00 to 5:30. A glazing party will be held at the Crafts Center with date TBD.

Library:  
Patrick Beggs has switched us to an on line library and has created an updated on line catalog, which can be accessed through TPG web site. New DVD’s added to library were announced.

TPG Shelves:

There are 10 sets of shelves available for member use. (Sets are at Laurie McNair’s and Johanna New is storing one set.) While usable, several of the shelves are cracked and warped. It was emphasized that each person who borrows shelves must help maintain them by protecting them from weather and wiping them down after use.  As units become unusable, they will not be replaced.
Board Member Introduction;  
Cindy Reed, Corresponding Secretary, said that in addition to creating ClayNotes each month, she sends out notices of potential interest to group such as items for sale and upcoming shows. She informed us that there are new membership forms that we each need to fill out and submit with our dues.

Ronni Theeman, Recording Secretary, Said that her role is to take minutes at Board and General meetings.

Officers not present were Vice President Sarah Peters whose responsibility is to arrange talent for meetings.

Andi Dees, Treasurer, who helps create budget, accepts dues and handles all financial transactions.

Lou Raye Nichols (not an officer) arranges special demonstrations. She has recently broken her hand and is asking for someone to work with her.

Snacks: 
Snack funding will be reduced from $50 to $35 per meeting.

New Members and visitors introduced themselves.

Randy Wright showed an assortment of items left at Artsplosure and asked people to claim anything that belonged to them.

Brad Tucker was introduced.

Upcoming Events:
DUES reminder – Please fill out a TPG membership form each year, so we make sure we have the correct information. Dues should be paid each September and no later than the October meeting, so you can participate in special events. If you are paying using Pay Pal the dues will be $25.85 for individuals,  $38.63 for Family Memberships and 15.63 for Student memberships, to offset fees required by Pay Pal. If you are paying by check dues will be $25 for individuals, $37.50 for family memberships and $15 for student memberships.
Stone Soup – we are continuing to collect bowls and other items for this cause.
Durham County Pottery Tour 2017

November 4, 10am-5pm
November 5, 12-5pm
Come and tour the studios of 21 professional potters in Durham County and 2 teaching facilities.  All types of pottery will be for sale: dishes, garden pieces, sculpture, jewelry, decorative items. For brochures, map and information please visit our website durhamcountypotterytour.com.  Brochures will also be available at the Craftscenter.
Member News
Facebook page: www.facebook.com/ trianglepottersguild/
Links:
	The Crafts Center

www.ncsu.edu/crafts
919-515-2457

Sertoma Arts Center

www.raleighnc.gov
919-996-2329

Pullen Arts Center

www.raleighnc.gov
919-831-6126
Cedar Creek Gallery
www.cedarcreekgallery.com 

(919) 528-1041
	Central Carolina 
Community College

www.cccc.edu
Finch Pottery

www.danfinch.com
252-235-4664

Litmus Gallery

www.litmusgallery.com
919-571-3605
	Claymakers

www.claymakers.com
919-530-8355
Durham Arts Council

www.durhamarts.org
919-560-2726

Cary Arts Center

www.townofcary.org
919-469-4069
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Next TPG Business Meeting


 





Date: October 3, 2017


Location: NCSU Crafts Center, 100 Jensen Dr. Raleigh


Time: 7:00 pm


Parking is available in the parking deck directly across from the Crafts Center entrance. You may be ticketed or towed if you park on the street—this is student parking only.





October Program:





Sasha Bakaric was born and raised in Croatia where she had a successful career in finance and management. Graduate school and family brought her to the United States. Her first encounter with clay was a pottery class for toddlers that she took with her then two-year-old daughter. Sasha felt the attraction and started taking classes and workshops and eventually decided to dedicate herself completely to ceramics. She established Sasha Ceramics in Chapel Hill where she has a fully equipped working studio. Sasha makes unique hand built pieces, mostly simple forms decorated with intricate designs.





Her web page is: sashaceramics.com





���





October 2017


Clay Notes, the monthly Triangle Potters Guild newsletter, and the TPG membership forms are available on our website at �HYPERLINK "http://www.trianglepotters.org"�www.trianglepotters.org�.


Submissions to Clay Notes:


�HYPERLINK "mailto:trianglepottersguild@yahoo.com"�trianglepottersguild@yahoo.com�


by the 15th of each month.


Send your pictures for the TPG Web site to Theresa Glisson /Webmaster 


� HYPERLINK "taglisson@gmail.com" ��taglisson@gmail.com�.


Our monthly meetings are held on the first Tuesday of each month (no meetings June, July, and August) at 7:00 pm.


2017–18 TPG Board


President


Elana Ceberio


� HYPERLINK "mailto:ejcpottery@gmail.com" �ejcpottery@gmail.com�





Vice President


Sarah Peters


Saralec4@bellsouth.net


Corresponding Secretary


Cindy Reed


curlyflatspottery@gmail.com


Treasurer


Andi Dees


� HYPERLINK "Epayne170520@live.com" ��andi.dees@townofcary.org�


Recording Secretary


Ronni Theeman


� HYPERLINK "mailto:ltbrockman@hotmail.com" ��ronnitheeman@gmail.com�


Librarian


Patrick Beggs


� HYPERLINK "harpyjwood@gmail.com" ��Patrickbeggs@gmail.com�











